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November 16, 2010
Dear Colleagues:
Last Thursday the Chief Academic Officers from the UNC system met to discuss a number of issues, the most important being the state budget and its impact on our universities.  No doubt, we are facing trying times. Although the economy is gradually improving, the growth is very slow.  North Carolina will face an estimated 3.5 to 4 billion dollar deficit. With the impending change in our General Assembly there is a great deal we need to do to educate our new legislators on higher education issues in light of the budget deficit.    Our legislative liaison for GA indicated that we need to be prepared to justify what we do, including questions regarding specific programs we operate.  She also noted that faculty workload issues would be of primary concern to our new senators and representatives.
General Administration negotiated a 10% cut of our base budget with the General Assembly, while other state organizations were mandated a 15% budget reduction.  This may change in January with our new Assembly. We may be asked to cut 15% or even 20% of the 2011-2012 university budget.  To add to the uncertainty, we don’t know if tuition increases will be allowed in order to offset budget reductions.
We must be in position to control our own destiny.  Regardless of what the other divisions within the university are doing, Academic Affairs needs to be engaged in discussions that are driven by education delivery, institutional priorities, demographics and not just the economy. To this end, I have asked the deans to begin a program review and prioritization process in their colleges. This will be done in a thoughtful and respectful manner. It will be evidence based and will require a great deal of benchmarking and analysis and will involve faculty. I will be meeting tomorrow with the associate/assistant vice chancellors to begin a review and prioritization process in the academic support service areas, as well.  At the conclusion of the program prioritization process (early February) I will convene a committee composed of faculty and administrators to review the outcomes of the college and academic support and service areas. The committee will review, question, seek additional information and make final recommendations to me on resource reallocation, program closure (concentration/specialization/major/minor/certificate), reorganization and any number of other new and innovative ideas that will support WCU in reducing our budget while maintaining quality in our academic programs and services.  It is my hope there will be an institutional wide process in place at the conclusion of the Academic Affairs study to review all recommendations from all divisions. 
In conclusion, we can no longer afford to take reductions in our operating budgets. We have very little to spare to keep ourselves afloat. We cannot take a 10% across the board reduction from every program and weaken all of them. We have to face the fact that we cannot afford to operate all the programs we have at this institution. We are at the point where we need to make some very hard decisions. We need to come together, putting the institution as the priority and this will take integrity, honesty, courage and resolve.  
Sincerely,
Linda Seestedt-Stanford 

Interim Provost

